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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 2nd July 2013

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Neil Chapman, Clare Smith, Beth Massey, Alison Weston, Chris Oxlade, Paul Stephens,
In Attendance: Miranda Phillips

	Apologies:, Matt Rutter, Henry Heavisides, Dave Westhead, Ben Joynson, Emma O’Looney

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting June 11th 2013.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. LiRF session now arranged for 16th July. 

ii. Park Run. Miranda Phillips reported that the Skipton run was almost certain to go ahead. When confirmed she would put a notice on facebook/the forums about helping and participating.

iii. HoM prizes. This was still not resolved. Agreed that the club would fund the backlog (vouchers from Dobson and Robinson) and a new sponsor would be considered. Paul St. to speak to Sainsbury in Otley. 

iv. ILTSC Development Plan. Neil C to speak to Malcolm Pickering about our space requirements on the field.
	MP

PSt

NC

	3

	Running the Club

i. Harrier of the Month 
Nominations were:
· Val Kerr for the Billy Bland Challenge

· Val Kerr, Alison Weston & Clare Smith - for helping organise 

· The whole Billy Bland Challenge Team - for cheerfully & willingly turning out in awful weather and putting IH on the map finishing in 23hours and 6mins
· Rob Cunningham for his PB at Otley 10m and 1st Harrier, also his good run at the Beamsley Beacon

· Beth Massey - for winning BMAF 5k Championship (FV40)

· Sue Morley - for her fell racing in June

· Rebecca Mon-Williams for her good performances at Wharfedale & Hawksworth and for organising the Aquathon

· Matt Newell - for his performances at HDSRL, terrific debut results

· The winners were – Rob Cunningham and Rebecca Mon-Williams
ii Summer Programme/Races The next away run was 9th July. The Aquathon had been a success attracting 140 entries, and the Complete Runner was providing numbers and prizes for the Addingham Gala Fell Race 13-07.
iv Billy Bland Challenge Review. Following the mountain rescue (MR) call-out on leg 1, and the collection for the MR team, it was agreed to donate £50 from club funds (Chris to action). Alison agreed to ask Kevin to write an article for the newsletter.

	AW/CO

	4.
	Developing the Club

i. LiRF session with Lucy Archer now arranged for July 16th after the run. PSt to check detail.

	PSt


	5.

	AOB 
i. Paul Wood raised an issue of certain juniors under 15 years old attending Wednesday senior track training sessions. He said these were not suitable for juniors, and that alternative speed sessions for juniors were provided. He had spoken to the parents involved and to the coaches. After discussion it was agreed that the Wednesday track session was for adult members (16+) only.

The Thursday night fell sessions were also discussed  - selected juniors including some under 15 years old are invited to do these by Neil under his supervision.  There was not unanimous agreement at the meeting about this. 

(Postscript: the inclusion of juniors under 15 years of age at any senior training session is not endorsed by Shirley, the head of our junior section.  Current documented club policy is that certain senior sessions are open to juniors over 15 years of age as 'transition': circuit training, special Tuesday night groups with qualified coaches, and the Thursday session on the grass at ITSC or on the fells.  If policy re. juniors under 15 years at senior training sessions is to be changed it needs consideration by the Committee with input from the junior coaching team.)

ii 2013 AGM Paul St. to put advance notice in newsletter and book room. Likely date is Tuesday 24th September

	PSt

	TDP
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Officers Reports
Chairman
June has been another busy month for racing, as the Captains will report.  Tom Adams and Georgia Malir have run for England, and Tom has been selected again for a 10k in July.

The second Ilkley Aquathon, organised jointly with Ilkley Swimming Club, was another success with numbers up on last year especially in the younger age classes.  Mark & Rebecca Mon-Williams have done a great job co-ordinating this for the Club for 2 years now, and have been well supported by members marshalling and helping.  

Next up is our Addingham Gala fell race on 13th July.

The HDSRL League races have come to a conclusion, with (I think) disappointing support by Ilkley Harriers this year.  35 people taking part is half the turnout of previous years and a very poor showing compared to the other clubs, and there are no team or individual trophies to applaud.  A few good individual performances (for example young Matt Newell 32nd and Caz Farrow 5th lady) but so much less than we are capable of as a Club.  Next year it will be our turn to organise a race and we should use that as a launchpad to do better.

On a more positive note, the Billy Bland Challenge Relay over the Bob Graham Round attracted some 20+ members for some really tough running and a great team effort, successfully completing the Round in 23 hours, a triumph of organisation.  Well done to Val Kerr and anyone else involved.

Ladies Road

This month on the roads started off with the Full Bronte 5m at Haworth, which incorporated the YVAA Champonships, a tough undulating course, with Emma Barclay the sole representative amongst the ladies. Emma had a fantastic run to finish 2nd lady overall and taking the F45 YVAA title to boot! 

 

Petra Bijsterveld competed in the Zwolle Half Marathon in the Netherlands, just missing her target of sub 2hrs by 13 seconds. 

 

An excellent turnout of 7 ladies at the Otley 10m, another very tough course, this year with added obstacles! Sally Malir led the ladies home and Hilda Coulsey continued her good form by finishing 1st F60 and setting a new F60 club record for the distance. Hilda also competed later on in the month at the Gateshead 10km where she again finished 1st F60! (Hilda being proof that Harrier of the Month awards don't have the same doom laden effect as Manager of the Month!!)

 

The BMAF 5km Championships took place as usual in Horwich on an undulating 3 lap course, with myself the only lady representing the club. I was pleased with my top 10 finish and a surprising win in the F40 category.

 

Meanwhile, Georgia Malir showed her versatility & talent by representing Ilkley on the track, firstly in the English Athletics U20 Championships 3000m finishing 4th and setting a new PB and then going on to compete in the Northern Athletics U20 Championships 1500m, this time coming away with not only a new PB but a brilliant 2nd place & silver medal.

 

So, a really good month on the road for the ladies, with some good representation at all levels & distances and across all the age groups. The highlight for July is the Yorkshire Open & Yorkshire Veterans 10m Championships at Eccup.

Ladies Fell

June has been a very busy month for our ladies on the fells, with a huge

variety of races and challenges being undertaken. As part of the 'City to

Summit' ironman-distance triathlon in Edinburgh, Janet Grace completed a

27-mile off-road run which took in the summit of Ben Nevis before

finishing near Fort William in just over 8 hours, after already swimming

1200m in cold water and cycling a hilly 110 mile bike route!

On the same day, 4 of our ladies raced at Pen-y-Ghent while Clare Smith

enjoyed the Long Duddon in the Lakes. Also taking place that weekend were

the Wharfedale full (completed by Jann Smith) and half off-road marathons,

8 Ilkley ladies taking part in the latter, with notable results from

Rebecca Mon-Williams (1st LV45) and Hilda Coulsey (1st FV60).

3 ladies went to the Bingley St Ives trail race while 5 raced at Otley

Chevin with Kelly Harrison being 1st lady harrier to finish there. Sue

Morley has reappeared on the fell scene and did well in her 4 races this

month. After Otley and Weets she braved the first short counter in this

year's fell championships at Buckden Pike, along with 8 more of our

ladies. Kate Archer was our first lady home, while Jann Smith, Alison

Weston and Clare Smith provided our LV40 team. Let's hope for good

turnouts on the other champs races too. Sue was also 1st LV55 at the

Beamsley Beacon Race, where Emma Barclay was 1st LV45/3rd lady. Five

ladies took part in the Eldwick Gala fell race at the end of the month,

with an outstanding result from Lucy Williamson (aged 15) as 2nd lady.

Jann Smith is again competing for a top position in the BOFRA

championships this year and fared well at the Hawkswick Dash and

Kettlewell this month.

Helene Whitaker and Clare Smith were 2nd and 3rd LV45 respectively at the

Ennerdale Horseshoe long, the 2nd of the Lakeland Classics Trophy races so

far. Helene also completed the resurrected Buttermere Horseshoe yesterday

and was 2nd LV45, having won the race the last time it was held in 1992.

At the Great Karrimor Trail Race around Latrigg near Keswick, Georgia

Malir surged into first place in the women's under 20 event helping to

secure a fine victory for England.

In this year's Bradford Millennium Way relay, a mixed team organised by

Sue Bickerdike as her 'Birthday Bash' was 34th out of 45 teams in a time

of 8h 01:51. On the 22nd June, the Haines family ladies Sarah and Chloe

were Harriers representatives at the Reservoir Bogs while 10 other Ilkley

ladies (Nicky Jaquiery and Rachael Gooch on leg 1, Alison Weston, Kate

Archer and Outi Kamarainen on leg 2, Clare Smith, Sue Booth and Rebecca

Mon-Williams on leg 4, and Val Kerr and Sharon Meadows on leg 5) were

braving the elements in the Lake District on the club's attempt at the

Billy Bland Challenge along with 10 male Harriers and 3 dogs! Chief

organiser Val was pleased and relieved that the round was completed in

23:06 hours, despite the terrible weather. The event was severely hampered

by the conditions and it is hoped that a future attempt would be completed

in a much quicker time.

Discussions are under way regarding this year's Ian Hodgeson and FRA

relays in October and announcements will be made soon to encourage

participation in these prestigious events.

STOP PRESS:

 On Sunday 30th June, Rebecca Mon-Williams was 1st lady and Alison Weston

3rd lady at the Hawksworth Fell Race.

Junior Report
There is not much to report for the month of June except that we have had a sprinkling of athletes competing at both the BOFRA series of fell races and at various Track & Field meets and there was a good turnout of Junior Harriers at the aquathon. All our main coaching sessions have just finished for the summer - restarting again in September.   One of our adult helpers (Suzi Gray) gained her Assistant Coach qualification during June and the May and June Volunteers of the month went to Amanda Oddie on gaining her Coach Award and Lynda Hargreaves for all her years of commitment to coaching in the junior section.
During July we are once again organising an athletics activity at the IGS Transition day on the 12th and on the same day in the evening we have 6 teams competing in the Washburn Valley Relays.   We are planning a mini social at one of the picnic tables afterwards with all the juniors bringing cakes etc.  During the week beginning 22nd we have 8 juniors doing their Level 2 Sports Leaders Award course at Guiseley.
Our membership numbers increased during 2012/13 to there highest level - 296.  In September we will be operating waiting lists on both our Thursday sportshall athletics sessions (as usual) and our Monday sessions are at maximum capacity (2 sessions of 48 11-15 year olds).  I will accommodate all current juniors with a Monday place but we cannot now take any newcomers.  Projected numbers over the next 3 years for this older age group continue to rise so we'll need to have a plan!!
I will not be providing a junior report for July or August so the next one will be the summary of the year with the AGM report
